New Highland Elementary

Site Based Decision Making Council Meeting

April 21, 2014

The New Highland Site Based Decision Making Council met on Monday, April 21, 2014, at 2:45 p.m. in Mrs. Scott’s room for a regularly scheduled meeting.

Members present included:  Daniel Mullins, Mary Foster, Megan Louvet, Elisabeth Scott and Karen Drake.

Members absent:  Monica O’Donnell

Opening Business

1. Visitors present:  Bobby Lewis, Veronica Keeler, and J. D. Duncan.
2. Agenda:  Mr. Mullins reviewed the agenda with the council and acknowledged the visitors.  An addition was made to the agenda to add Time Change for school year 14/15.  Karen Drake made a motion to approve the agenda and Mary Foster seconded it.

3. Minutes:  Elisabeth Scott made a motion to reapprove February minutes after changes were made and Karen Drake seconded.  Elisabeth Scott made a motion to approve March minutes and Karen Drake seconded.

4. Good News Reports:  Conan O’Donnell will be representing New Highland Elementary in the National History Bee finals that will take place in Atlanta, Georgia on June 6,7, 8.  
Toyota Test Drive/Championship Track Meet:  The Toyota Test Drive will take place at the Championship Track Meet that is on April 22 at North Hardin High School.  For each person that test drives a vehicle the school earns $20.00.  The school has already earned $5,000.00 from advertising thus far.  New Highland’s awesome track team will be competing while the drive is going on and they are hoping to bring home the championship.
5. Public Comment:  None

Student Achievement

        1.   Winter MAP results:  Mr. Mullins reviewed the report on the winter MAP scores with 
              the council.  These results came out before spring break.  Spring MAP testing is still 
                ongoing and once the testing is over, the council will look at the overall scores.
Planning
1.  CSIP Progress Check:  Progress notes were added to the CSIP from earlier in the year.  The council looked at the plan taking special interest in reviewing the notes.  Karen Drake made a motion to accept the plan and Megan Louvet seconded.
2. PD Plan:  The council reviewed the Professional Development plan.  All PD hours will be completed before the school year starts.  Karen Drake made a motion to accept the plan and Mary Foster seconded.
3. Technology Update:  Twenty-nine computers were ordered and have arrived and will be distributed among the staff.  All should be set up and ready by the end of May.
4. Time Change for 14/15:  Five minutes will be added to the instructional day for the 2014/2015 school year with the school day starting at 7:35.  This will help us to “bank” time in case of numerous inclement weather days.
Budget Report 

            1.  The March finance report was reviewed by the council.  Megan Louvet made a     

                 motion to accept the report and Karen Drake seconded.  

            2.  2013/14 Remaining Budget:  Mr. Mullins informed the council of the remaining         
                  balance of $23,000.00 for the 13/14 school year.

            3.  2014/15 Per Pupil Allocation:  The council reviewed the projected figures for the
                  14/15 school year.  Items and money may be adjusted if needed.  Karen Drake made

                   a motion to accept the report and Elisabeth Scott seconded.           
            4.  2014/15 Student Activity:  The money for this fund comes from what students have 

                   raised, for example, from picture money.  The council reviewed the new items that 

                   were added this year.  Elisabeth Scott made a motion to accept and Mary Foster 

                   seconded.

5. Title I:  This money is based on enrollment and free/reduced lunch.  Some money 

from  last year has been moved to this year.        

             6.  Title II:  This money is used for professional development training for teachers.

Committee Reports

1. Assessment Committee:  Mr. Duncan reviewed the findings of the math curriculum survey that was done with the council.  There will be a math presentation at the next faculty meeting.
2. Career Day:  Career Day is set for May 2.  The committee is still working on getting enough presenters to have a full schedule.  Curriculum and work ethics will be incorporated into the day.

New Business

1.  Hiring/Consultation Policy:  The second reading of the policy is now complete.  Elisabeth Scott made a motion to accept and Karen Drake seconded.
2.   Review of policies in general:  The council will be working to get policies back in place, they were given out last year but not returned back to the council.
3.  SBDM Member Elections:  A teacher on staff will take care of certified elections for the upcoming year for SBDM council.
4.   Lesson Plan policy:  The council will work on getting a Lesson Plan policy in place with basic information, if no policy is in place, the school may have to use CIITS.  Lesson plans are to be turned in at the end of the school year.
Mary Foster made a motion to adjourn and Karen Drake seconded.  Meeting adjourned at 3:55 p.m.  

Minutes respectfully submitted by Monica Oliver.

